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Figure 1. Members of the CERB at the 58th meeting in Atlantic City, New Jersey (15-17 June, 1993).

58t h Meeting of the Coastal Engineering Research Board
(15-17 June 1993)

The 58t h meeting of the Coastal Engineering
Resear ch Board (CERB) was held on 15-17 June
1993, in Atlantic City, New Jersey. The CERB is
congressionally mandated to advise the Chief of
Engineers on all matters related to coastal engi­
neering. The Board meets twice a year in different
geographical areas to obtain a better understand­
ing of problems in the areas.

The Board is comprised of seven members. The
President of the Board is BG(P) Stanley G. Ge­
nega, Director of Civil Works. The other three

military members are BG Roger F. Yankoupe,
Commander, South Atlantic Division; BG Paul Y.
Chinen, Commander, North Atlantic Division; and
BG Ralph V. Locurcio, Commander, Pacific Ocean
Division. The three civilian members are Dr. Rob­
ert A. Dalrymple, University of Delaware; Dr.
Fredric Raichlen, California Institute of Tech­
nology; and Dr. Paul D. Komar, Oregon State
University. The Commander of the U.S. Army
Engineer Waterways Experiment Station, acts as
the Executive Secretary of the CERB and is re-
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sponsible for all administrative functions of the
Board.

The theme of this meeting was "Coastal Data
Collection." Speakers from the Philadelphia, Bal­
timore, Wilmington, and New York Districts, as
well as from South Pacific Division and the U.S.
Army Engineer Waterways Experiment Station's
(WES) Coastal Engineering Research Center
(CERC), made presentations pertaining to data
needs and efforts in research and development,
Coastal Field Data Collection Program and Mon­
itoring Completed Coastal Projects Program, Field
Research Facility activities, site-specific data col­
lection, and new data collection technology. Guest
participants included Mr. James F. Hall, the New
Jersey Department of Environmental Protection
and Energy; Mr. Robert Henry substituting for
Mr. John A. Hughes, Delaware Department of
Natural Resources and Environmental Control;
and Mr. Kenneth J. Smith, the New Jersey Shore
and Beach Preservation Association. In addition,
a CERC presentation was made concerning the
status of the sea turtle study; a representative
from the Alaska District presented the Corps' in-

volvement in S1. Paul and S1. George Harbors,
Alaska; a report on shoreline protection was given
by a representative from Headquarters, U.S. Army
Corps of Engineers; and a joint report on the
Chief's Charge was made by representatives from
WES.

Dinner guest speaker was Mr. Thomas Gagli­
ano, President, Jersey Shore Partnership. Dr. An­
drea Lippi from Cape May County Oceanographic
Institute also provided the Board and partici­
pants with his thoughts and an original poem.

On a half day field trip, the Board was able to
see firsthand from helicopters, projects relating
to the theme which included Barnegat Inlet; Cape
May, New Jersey; Ocean City, New Jersey; and
Indian River Inlet in Delaware.

Proceedings of the meeting will be available.
Point of contact is Ms. Sharon L. Hanks, CERe,
WES, (601) 634-2004.

The next meeting of the CERB is scheduled for
l6-l8 November 1993, at the Marriott's Grand
Hotel in Point Clear, Alabama. The theme of the
meeting will be "Coastal Wetlands."
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